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Dear Parents,  
 

Oh !   What a Night!  
Congratulations to all of our wonderful students ééé   You were enthusiastic, fantastic 

and performed beautifully in last week ôs school production.  The feedback from parents 
and grandparents was that they thoroughly enjoyed every minute of the sh ow.  

The music was toe - tapping, and as we órock ed through the ages ô, there was a song for 
everyone!  

Of course, a production like this doesn ôt just happen éé  there are many hours of 
preparation by the teachers, children and all staff.  I thank yo u all for your hard work 

in the lead -up and also on the night.  
A special mention must be made to our wonderful Performing Arts teacher, Mrs Maria 

Buttifant, who did an amazing  job bringing it all t ogether.  

We also  give a huge  thank s to Ms Alicia Moran (mother of Evie 3F & Ernie PF) , who 
spent many hours at school helping out with the choreography.   

(See the photos on page é.. of today ôs newsletter)  
 

DVD O rders  
Tomorrow  is the last day to send in an order to purchase  a Production DVD.  We 

expect the DVD ôs to arrive towards the end of next week, or early the following week.    
There is no obligation to purchase.  

 
 

Kiss and Drop  
For the safety of the children , could I please ask parents to  exercise extreme caution 

when dropping off/picking up children at the drop off centre ( church driveway). 
Recently , whi le cars are stationary, waiting  for children to get out of the car, other 

drivers are trying to get around the stopped vehicle.   Please do  not do this as there are 

often children getting out of the cars and they are not watching for oncoming vehicles.   
The church driveway is a single lane driveway, so please be patient and wait your turn. 

I would hate for a child to be hurt because someone couldnôt wait a few minutes.  
 

 
Congratulations to our Preps  

Today, the Preps celebrated thei r ó100 days ô of school.  They were invited  
to dress up and some of their costumes  were absolutely brilliant .  

We even had some  ósenior  citizens ô, complete with grey hair and walking  
canes!   They enjoyed a special breakfast and activities.   

Weôll put so me pictures in next week ôs newsletter.  
 

 
Caroline Galea  

Principal  

http://www.hnpe.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:principal@hnpe.catholic.edu.au


 
 
 
 

 
Reconciliation  
 

Reminder:   This coming Tuesday, a group of our Year 3 students will be making their 
First Reconciliation, please  continue to keep them in your prayers.  

 
Stoles:   Order forms are available at the office if you would like to add symbols and 

the date to your childôs stole.  Final orders must be in by tomorrow  (Fri 9 th  August).  
 
 

Feast of The Assumption  
 

The Solemnity of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary  
celebrates the entry of Mary into heaven, body and soul  

and is a holy day of obligation.   
On Thursday 15 th  August , we will gather as a whole school community  

to celebrate mass in the church at midday.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

CLASS DOJO  
Class Dojo is a great way to keep up to date with what is happening in the classroom. 

We still have a few parents who are not yet connected to their child's Class  Dojo 
account.   Please see me if you need help connecting.  Please do not use the chat 

function to communicate with your classroom teacher as our main form of 
communication is through staff emails.  

 

 
ASSEMBLY ROSTER  

A reminder that School Assembly begins at 2:45pm every Monday in the Hall.   
Each class will present , in their own way , a snapshot of what has been happening in 

their year level.    Everyone is welcome to attend our assemblies.  
 

5 th  August  -  Grade 2 and Music Instrumental  

12 th  August -  Grade 4 )   Please note that Gr 3 & 4 have swapped weeks  

19 th  August -  Grade 3 )   Please note that Gr 3 & 4 have swapped weeks  

26 th  August -  Grade 6  
2nd  September -  Grade Prep and Music Instrumental  

9 th  September -  Grade 5  
 

 
 

 

R.E. NEWS  -   MS DONNA MONTELEONE, R.E. LEADER  

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL NEWS  -  MR DERRYN LING  



 

 
 

 
 

MATHLETIC CERTIFICATES  
The students below will be presented their certificates at next weekôs Assembly. 

All parents are welcome to attend.  
 

Gold    
 

5H ï  Ellen H 

 
 

Silver    
 

1L ï  Dia J  Cristiano R  
1M ï Suri P 

3F ï  Sally N Maxi P  
3K ï  Rex N 

4A ï  Thimios V 
5H ï  Ellen H 

6M ï  Cameron M 
6Z ï  Nicholas B 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

BOOK WEEK DRESS UP DAY & PARADE  

Our annual Book Week Dress Up day is Wednesday 21 st  August éé.   Have you 

started to think about a costume yet????  
Our Book Week  Parade will be held at 9am in the hall .  

Parents and Grandparents are welcome to attend.  
 

We do not  expect OR encourage parents to hire / buy expensive  costumes.  Let your 

childôs imagination run wild and perhaps get in early and visit the $2 shops / Kmart or 
online sites and beat the crowd!  

 

This yearôs Book Week Theme is  :  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

LITERACY  NEWS   -    MS MARIA LONTOS, LITERACY LEADER  

MATHS NEWS -    MRS LUISA VIVARELLI  & MR DERRYN LING  

MATHS LEADERS  



VICTORIAN PREMIERSô READING CHALLENGE 
Here are this weekôs Challenge Champions!    Congratulations to:  

 
 

    

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
* These students will be presented with their Certificates at Monday ôs Assembly *   

So far, the children have read  2,291  books !  
 

Parents: Please note:   If your Grade 3 to 6 child wants to ómeet the challenge 
requirementsô, the challenge  books they read must  be from their grade level  or above .  

For example, if your child is in Grade 3 or 4, then their challenge books must be from 
the 3 -4, or 5 -6 level, not  Prep -2.     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

LAMONT 2019 

 
Thank you to all the children who purchased a book at 

this yearôs Book Fairé  Enjoy your reading!  

Lucas C 

2C 

Laura C 

2C 

ADMINISTRATION & OTHER NEWS  

Siena M 

1M 

Leah K 

2C 

Chris D 

6Z 
Thimios V 

4A 
Lana K 

4A 

Ndella N 

2C 

Shaan C 

3F 

Patrick N 

3K 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http://www.fairelementary.com/2018/01/book-fair-feb-2-6-2018.html&psig=AOvVaw2wSZpMjuLjlW4qKdvQ9pLB&ust=1527820783454494


 
PREP 2020  óIôM GOING TO HOLY NAMEô T- SHIRTS  

We have received delivery of the free t -shirts.  Please come to the office to collect one 
for your Prep 2020 child ï they come in size 6 & 8.  

 
NUDE FOOD DAYS FOR THE REMAINDER OF 2019  

We only have TWO more Nude Food Days  -  Tuesday 3 September & Tuesday 3 
December.  

(due to school holidays & Melbourne Cup Day , there are NO nude food days in Oct & 
Nov).   

 
SMS M ESSAGES  

Dear parents,  

As you may have noticed,  we are now using Caremonkey to SMS you with generic óhead 
bumpô notifications and other regular SMS messages . 

 
FOUND  

On the last day of Term 2, a large size óalmost brand newô windcheater was found. 
Unfortunately, the owner didnôt put their name on it. 

If you lost yours, please contact Mrs Fraser in the office.    
 

ACADEMY UNIFORM  
I f you place an order online (our password is ï reservoir), or by phone with your credit 

card, Academy will deliver the item to the school,  (usually ONLY once a week),  at no 
extra cost  to you .   

 
 

 

 
 

The Honour Roll Winners this week (award s presented at Mondayôs Assembly ) are:  
 

PF Javier D -  Samaritan  

PM Henry N ï OôGrady  

1L Isabel D ï OôGrady  
1M Luca M -  McGrath  

2C óThe Whole Class ô 
3F Caden B -  Edwards  

3K Annabelle A ï OôGrady  
4A Teacher absent  

4L Emily D -  Edwards  
5C Teacher absent  

5H Jasmine I ï OôGrady  
6M Francesca D ï OôGrady 

6Z  Chris D -  Cleary  

 
_____________________________________________________________  

PARENTS &  FRIENDS (P&F)  NEWS  
 

 

NEXT P&F MEETING  
Will be held on Monday 26 th  August at 7pm, at school.  Everyone is welcome to attend .  

Come along  and find out about the great things we do for our students and community.  

 

Congratulations 

to our 

Honour Roll 

Winners!  

 

HONOUR ROLL WINNERS  



NEW 2019 / 2020 ENTERTAINMENT MEMBERSHIPS  

* *  There is a sample book on the school office counter for you to look at.  

If you have a query about the Entertainment Books, contact Vicky AND / OR if you 
can help with any of our planned activities, please contact Vicky Sartor 

(vicky@previewblinds.com.au )   or Jackie Di Stefano ï 0433 135 924  
 

2019 Holy Name Parents and Friends Calendar  
TERM THREE:  

August 30  Fatherôs Day ï Afternoon BBQ   -   Marianna Kotoulas  (Co -Ordinator )  
Sept  19  Footy D ay  & Hot Food Day   -   Jackie Di Stefano & Zoe Konomas  

 
TERM FOUR:  
Oct  26  Trivia Night  -  Piera Calandro, Jackie Di Stefano & Vicky Sartor  (Co -Ordinators)  

Dec  Christmas Carols  -   ???  

 

 
 

 
 

 
OUR BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM  

OPERATES IN THE SCHOOLôS ILC 
 

What weôve been up to this last weekééé 

 
Kathy and I had a great time at the school production last week.  We thought the show 

was amazing and all the children did a fabulous job.  Everyone should be proud of 
themselves.  

Just to remind everyone that next week is National Science Week, some of the 
experiments we are most likely going to do are:  putting raw egg in a vinegar for 24 

hours, making slime, making balloons blow up in a dri nk bottle and a lava lamp.  If 
children have other ideas, please let us know.  

Our new favourite indoor activity this week is making óhamma ô beads; children have 

made their own creative and colourful designs.  
 

Parentsé.if you would like your child to attend for a trial, the first session is 
free.  Come up and meet us and have a look at our program!   

 
Reminder  

To enrol your child/ren in our program, or to view fees, go to 
www.campaustralia.com.au  and search for our school OR  ring 1300 105 343.  

If you need to contact me, the OSHC mobile number is 0418 576 410 .  
I am happy to assist you with information about our before and after school program.  
 

Helen, Co -Ordinator  &   Cathy , Assistant Co -Ordinator  
 
 

mailto:vicky@previewblinds.com.au
http://www.campaustralia.com.au/


PHOTOS FROM THE PRODUCTION  

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  


